                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
                       MEETING MONDAY 18th SEPTEMBER, 2023,
                        AT 7.30PM IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL

       Present:  Cllrs:  Graham Johns (Chair), Alan Price, Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris
       Apologies:   Cllr. James Richards
       In attendance:   Vanessa Walker - Clerk, Jon Kellie. C Cllr.  Neil Prior


1. Attendance at meeting by Jon Kellie – Mathry Toilet Facilitator - who came to give a very brief report on the toilet which has been very well used this year.   It was suggested that there should be an honesty box for donations.


2. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 17th July, 2023, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

3. MATTERS ARISING
· EPG – extension to Mathry Community Hall update.  A reply had been received from Pembs County Council that the work did not qualify as “permitted development” and would therefore need a planning application. 

· Castlemorris village green – fencing.  An email had been received from the Open Spaces Society saying that in general there must be free access to the green, however  if the Community Council considers that it can justify the fencing as being for the better enjoyment of the green, then it may be possible to proceed.   Councillors discussed whether the new speed limit of 20 mph might make a difference and the possibility of additional signage and speed bumps which would require extensive traffic speed investigation.  It was felt that a solid green mesh fence would not be so visually intrusive and could be a possibility but there were concerns about the cost.  It was suggested that a yes/no survey be sent to all houses in Castlemorris and a public meeting then held.  Cllr. Alan Price will find out the price of fencing which would need at least two quotes.   Councillors agreed to deliver paper copies of the survey themselves.  For further discussion at the next meeting.
The Clerk was asked to get a copy of the deeds of Castlemorris Village Green.  

· Mathry one-way system contravention.   Cllr. Graham Johns has arranged for PCSO Alex Mason to attend a physical meeting on Monday 23rd October in Mathry Community Hall to discuss this.   The Clerk  was asked to invite Richard from Shop Fach.    
Cllr. Alan Price gave details of reporting incidents to the Police on the GoSafe website where photos and camera footage can be uploaded with the details of incidents.

· Abercastle Toilet.  A Zoom meeting has been arranged for Thursday 21st September with Katy Daly – Pembs County Council - where specific questions will be asked about the emptying of the cesspit, contribution to costs by owner of Carreg Sampson, the possibility of a water sub meter, the possibility of Enhancing Pembs Funding monies and info about leasing/community asset transfer.

Cllr. Jill Morgan also had concerns about access to pipe work for the facility.

4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Clerk’s remuneration - £285.00
                                                Clerk’s remuneration underpayment (June) - £15
                                                Mathry toilet requisites - £67.78

                                                Petrol – grass mowing - £41.60





         Defib signs - £20.54





         Postage - £6.35



                                 Defib external box - £59.40 
                                                 Planning Fee (Mathry Hall)  - £25.00

         



 Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

        Account information:  Balance of current a/c:   £4,216.01

                                   Balance of deposit a/c:   £2,032.44


5. PLANNING
Planning Application 
PCNPA
NP/23/0428/S73:  Ty Carreg, Abercastle – variation of condition no. 2 of NP/23/0014/FUL to add 2 rooflights over kitchen/dining area.  No adverse comments.
6.     i)       CORRESPONDENCE   
a) PCC – Enhancing Pembs Grant fund – proposed changes to current funding arrangements received.
b) Hywel Dda – response to new hospital consultation received.
c) Jennifer Huggett – email regarding road markings on the B4331  and concern about the condition of the goalpost/mowing regime on the Castlemorris village green received.  Cllr. Tim Mason offered to strengthen the goalpost.   The Clerk was asked to send an email to C Cllr. Neil Prior re the need to renew the road markings.
d) Open Spaces Soc. – information on the fencing of village greens received.
e) PCC – new delivery plan for the Local Development Plan received. 
f) PCNPA – winter tree planting – 70th Anniversary offer received.  The Clerk was asked to order 25 trees. 

ii)        NEWSLETTERS
Community Newsletter – C Cllr. N Prior

iii)        CONSULTATIONS 
a)  Boundary Commission survey. This was completed at the meeting.
b)  PCNPA – planning training survey.  Councillors responded individually.
c)  Community Housing Survey.  Councillors responded individually.  
7.   FRENCH TWINNING
8.   MATHRY VILLAGE GREENS.
      A letter would be sent to the new Vice Chancellor Professor Elwen Evans soon.
9.   COMMUNITY HALL
      Cllr. Jill Morgan reported that the Festival Arts visit went very well this year.  Mathry   

      Community Hall Fire Risk Assessment is being reviewed. For discussion at the next meeting.

10.  PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT 
      The No Entry signs have been replaced on the one way system.  
      There is a planning application for a property on Mathry Hill which is half in the village boundary and 
      half outside which will be coming to the Community Council.   
      Community& Town  Council boundaries are being reviewed – consultation meeting on the 23rd 
      October.   
      20mph is now in force in the centre of Mathry and Castlemorris.


11.  Converted bus on Trewallter Hill

       A bus has been illegally parked for about 10 days.   C Cllr. Neil Prior will report this.  
Signed …………………………………….
Date  ………………………………….
